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Quabbin Watershed Advisory Committee Meeting 

December 12th, 2022 

6:30 PM 

 

Location:  DCR Quabbin Visitor Center, 100 Winsor Dam Road, Belchertown, 

MA 01007 

 

Members: (members in BOLD were present) 

Massachusetts Council of Sportsmen:  Bill Pula 

Alternate:  Robert Sagan 

Trout Unlimited:  Jerry Eves 

Alternate:  Joe Babineau 

Quabbin Fisherman’s Association:  Clayton Sydla 

Alternate:  Mike Laprade; Bill Kimball 

Worcester County League of Sportsmen:  Ronald Komar 

Alternate:  John Root 

North Worcester County Quabbin Anglers Association:  Samantha Robinson 

Alternate:  Tom Barnes; Mike Polchlopek 

Mass Audubon:  Tom Lautzenheiser 

Alternate: 

Swift River Valley Historical Society:  James Boyko 

Alternate:  Jane Peirce 

Massachusetts Wildlife Federation:   

Alternate:   

New England Sierra Club:   

Alternate:   

Friends of Quabbin, Inc.:  J.R. Greene (vice chairperson) 

Alternate:  Gene Theroux 

General Public:  Ralph Lapinskas 

Alternate:   

 

DCR staff present:   Dan Clark, Justin Gonsor 

 

Members of the public present:  Larry Bandolin, Elena Palladino, Andrew 

Robinson, Scott Robinson 
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Meeting Start Time:  6:31 PM 

 

J.R. Acknowledged that Tom Berube stepped down from the committee as of the 

last meeting.  Tom had been the chairperson for QWAC for many years. 

 

Ralph made a motion to appoint J.R. Greene as the new chairperson for QWAC.  

Clayton seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

 

Tom Barnes made a motion to appoint Clayton Sydla as the vice chairperson for 

QWAC.  Ralph seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.   

 

Approval of Minutes of Meetings on June 27th, 2022 and September 19, 2022 

Ralph made a motion to accept the minutes from the QWAC meetings held on 

June 27th, 2022 and September 19th, 2022.  Ron seconded the motion.  The motion 

was unanimously approved.    

 

2022 Quabbin fishing season report 

Dan gave an overview of the 2022 Quabbin Fishing Program Annual Report.  The 

full report can be viewed at the end of these minutes. 

 

Revenue from rentals, private boat launching, shore fishing, and parking was 

$193,983.  Almost identical to 2021 revenues ($193,617).  Season pass sales 

totaled $30,150.  Combined total revenue was $224,133. 

 

Season pass sales began on February 14, 2022.  All season pass sales were done 

online; no season pass cash sales were available at the boat launch areas (BLAs).   

 

The BLAs switched to credit card sales only on June 1, 2022.  In order to 

accommodate visitors that did not have a credit card but wanted to rent a boat, 

park, etc. the BLA’s developed a process.  These customers were allowed on to the 

water but were given the original of a three-part form and were told they were 

required to send in their payment as a check or money order.  This exception was 

only allowed once for each individual.  In addition, customers who owed DCR 

money were not allowed access on the water until their payment had been 

received.   

 

The 2022 fishing season drew a total of 29,132 visitors.  This year usage was 

comprised of rental boats, canoes, kayaks, private boaters, shore fishing and 

parking.   
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Since the 2020 season, the BLA foreman has been out of work with an injury.  As 

a result, the Field Operations Team Leader (FOTL) for the Quabbin/Ware region 

assumed responsibilities for managing day to day operations of the fishing areas.  

New for 2022 was the creation of 3 additional seasonal attendant positions.  The 

rationale for this pilot program was to provide two-person coverage for every 

morning shift (Tues.-Sat.).  Adding a second attendant provides extra help in the 

morning and provides redundancy if someone had to call in sick.  Unfortunately, 

only 2 of the 3 vacancies were filled because of lack of suitable candidates.   

 

The refund process was also discussed.  BLA sales are conducted through a third-

party company, Ncourt, and refunds are processed through them.   

 

2022 Quabbin deer hunt preliminary results 

Dan updated the committee on the preliminary results of Quabbin’s deer hunt 

season. 

 

Shotgun season for deer ended on December 10.   

 

Pelham, New Salem, and Hardwick was open for walk-in hunting during the 2-

week shotgun season.  Harvest numbers for these areas are not yet available.   

 

Prescott was hunted December 7th and 8th via a controlled hunt where people were 

allowed to drive in.    Weather was not good for hunting, scattered showers 

occurred over both days.  47 deer were harvested in total (16 female; 31 male).  

Anecdotal feedback from hunters is that multiple females were seen but not able to 

be shot at, for various reasons.  262 hunters showed up on day 1.  258 hunters 

showed up on day 2.  Most, but not all, hunters were allowed to purchase doe tags.  

Data from the moose survey is not yet available.   

 

Quabbin Park Cemetery proposal for cleaning bronze plaques 

Gene gave an overview of a Friends of Quabbin (FOQ) proposal for cleaning 

bronze plaques at the Quabbin Park Cemetery.  The detailed proposal can be 

viewed at the end of these minutes.   

 

The project calls for restoration and conservation of a Civil Ware sculpture in 

Quabbin Park Cemetery (QPC), and various plaque restorations.   

 

Bronze conservation:  Propose cleaning the sculpture using a 100 wat Yag laser to 

remove corrosion.  This method is considered the absolute safest method to remove 
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corrosion.  A light brown patina is commonly used for sculptures and would be 

FOQ’s recommendation for this one.  Multiple coats of conservation wax will be 

applied, followed by hand buffing. 

 

Bronze conservation:  A poultice is used to extract the copper staining, followed by 

washing the entire surface with a light detergent. 

 

Plaque conservation:  Memorial plaques will be manually cleaned to remove dirt, 

grime, mold, etc.  Additional cleaning may be completed with a light setting of a 

power washer.  The existing finish and sealers will be removed.  Recessed areas 

will be painted in dark bronze, while the numbers, letters, and trim will be 

highlighted to a #4 US Satin Finish.  The Plaques will then be sealed with three 

coats of oxidation-inhibiting lacquer. 

 

Price: 

Enfield Civil Ware Sculpture and Affixed Plaques:  $22,000 

Dana Honor Roll Plaque:      $3,000 

Honor Roll Plaque on QPC Administration Building: $3,000 

Hosea Ballou Plaque:      $1,500 

James Madison Stone Plaque:     $1,500 

Total Restoration and Conservation:   $31,000 

 

J.R. made a motion to approve the above project/concept concerning the 

restoration/cleaning of bronze, ganite, and plaques at QPC.  Ralph seconded the 

motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.   

 

A member of the public expressed appreciation for the project and supports the 

proposed preservation/restoration methods.   

 

Keystone bridge status update 

Dan updated the committee on the status of the Keystone Bridge. 

 

FOQ funded a formal engineering study of the bridge.  A dry stone mason was 

hired to assess the bridge.  He will be giving a public presentation of his work and 

assessment in March at the Quabbin Visitor Center.   

 

The general conclusion is that the bridge is to unsafe to walk on; it was 

recommended that is stay closed to the public.  It is unclear how long the bridge 

will last.  He recommended the following:  
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• DCR monitor the bridge over the next couple years to see how quickly 

things are shifting.   

• Getting rid of the trees on/near the structure was recommended.   

• Shoring up the slumping that has taken place will need to be done.   

• Experts would need to be hired for these tasks.   

• Construct an alternative pathway across the river so that the keystone bridge 

is viewable 

 

To preserve or restore the bridge would cost around $2,000,000.  It would have to 

be rebuilt/restored in a slightly different manner.   

 

Road discussion inside gates 8, 31, and 43 

Clayton commented that booms are placed along the docks at BLA3 so boats don’t 

get scratched when launching.  BLA2 seems to be missing these booms.  The plan 

is to get up to BLA2 for the coming season.   

 

Clayton inquired about the gate 8 road.  Small stones on the roads cause cars get 

flat tires on it from time to time.  He is hoping something can be done to get the 

road improved.  In the past, blowing excess stones of the road has seemed to help. 

 

Clayton asked how Long Pond got a new boat ramp.  Dan answered that a different 

office (Office of Fishing and Boating Access) manages that ramp, determines the 

priorities there, and they decided to upgrade their ramp at Long Pond.  The 

condition of the boat ramps at Quabbin were discussed. 

 

Clayton asked about the BLA shacks and suggested getting them rebuilt and 

upgraded, starting with the oldest one.  Dan answered that he can talk with the 

carpenter about what upgrades are possible.   

 

Dan updated the committee on getting the gate 43 road repaved.  He was recently 

contacted by representative Smola’s office.  $300,000 has been earmarked, with 

caveats, to be spent on repaving the gate 43 road and cannot exceed $300,000.  

This money is coming from the federal American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  The 

funds must be committed by the end of 2024 and spent by the end of 2026.  This 

should take care of repaving the gate to the bridge.   

 

Discussion from Bill Kimball about fire breaks around watershed boundaries 

Dan commented that fire breaks were put in place around the watershed when 

Quabbin was created.  In the 1930’s and 40’s, there was more concern over large 
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wildfires in the state.  At some point, the decision (for multiple reasons) was made 

to stop maintaining the fire breaks.  It was a massive workload to maintain them.  

Fire management and the response to fires has also changed since Quabbin was 

created.  Wildfire prevention has gotten better over the past 50 years.  There are no 

immediate plans to go back to maintaining the many miles of fire breaks around 

the watershed. 

 

Member Issues 

Bill Pula asked about the status of the update to the Ware River Public Access 

Plan.  Dan answered that updates to the plan include the following proposals: 

• close a significant amount of roads to vehicles in the watershed for most of 

the year 

• permits will no longer be given for motors larger than 25hp at Long Pond 

• the watershed will be open from sunrise to sunset 

• distance swimming/open water swimming to be prohibited at Comet Pond 

The public comment period has been extended through the end of February.  The 

link to leave comments is as follows:  https://www.mass.gov/forms/dcr-public-

comments 

 

Tom Lautzenheiser commented about the Connor Pond dam in Petersham.  It has 

some serious structural deficiencies.  Audubon is starting the conversation about 

possibly removing the dam.  It was destroyed by a hurricane in the 1950’s and 

repaired/rebuilt in the 1970’s.  Removing the dam could potentially improved 

fishing at the Quabbin Reservoir.   

 

Meeting End Time:  7:43 PM 

 

Upcoming QWAC Meetings: 

• Monday, March 20th, 2022, at 6:30 PM – DCR Quabbin Visitor Center, 100 

Winsor Dam Road, Belchertown, MA 01007 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.mass.gov/forms/dcr-public-comments
https://www.mass.gov/forms/dcr-public-comments
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